
 

 

Note from Pastor Heidle February 2019 
 

“Change?!?!”
Dear Friends of Immanuel,  

For a number of years now this lead page has 

been about songs …  a few years ago we reviewed 

the lyrics of some Contemporary Christian songs 

and a few old Gospel songs that really highlighted 

the Bible’s Gospel message; then we took over a 

year looking at some “lost” hymns (hymns that 

were in some of our previous hymnals that were not 

included in the current hymnal even though they 

had significant lyrics); and for the past couple years 

we’ve looked at some of the hymns that are ‘new’ 

to us in our new hymnal. But our lead page will 

change. 

Change?!?!  But… but… we’re Lutherans — 

we don’t like “change”!!  Right?!  We are often 

resistant to change. We don’t like when things that 

we’re comfortable with change. We may even get 

angry or react badly when things change. 

But, my friends, change happens. And maybe it 

would be good for us to take a moment and ponder 

what does not change even when changes happen! 

So, what do we do when we face the unknown, 

… the different, …the scary, ….or even startling?? 

What’s worse is that sometimes when we are facing 

such changes people around us may point to and 

highlight the dark and scary things! …like walking 

through the valley of the shadow and those around 

us are pointing at the dark objects—not as if 

guiding us but more as scaring us about the 

darkness. We may wonder if everything up to that 

point had been a lie … Should we just give up? Run 

away?  Turn our back on what we’re there for? 

But, dear child of God, that is precisely when 

we need to flee to the cross!!  …to the open arms of 

our gracious God!!  When nothing seems to make 

sense, when the church or church leaders 

disappoint, or falter, or fail, when it seems that 

nothing can make it better, … flee to the cross!!  

Jesus is still our loving Savior and He has not and 

will not abandon us.  This is not just about Church 

leaders, this is for ALL of us; for all have sinned 

and fall short of the glory of God and together we 

have missed the mark of God’s expectations; and all 

of us have failed to remain steadfast on the Lord’s 

path when changes bring us through the valley of 

the shadow.  And so all of us need the reminder for 

ourselves and to be prepared to speak a reminder to 

others that whenever we stumble, we need to flee to 

the cross!!   

Please take a moment to read and ponder the 

quote by Matt Chandler on this page!  This could be 

the bright light in the darkness for any of us! 

God’s mercy and forgiveness are our one 

enduring and reliable hope!  God’s mercy and 

forgiveness are given to us freely and abundantly 

because of the self-less love and sacrifice of God’s 

own Son, Jesus! 

So when changes happen—even the scary 

changes (yeah, more than a change in newsletter 

hymn topics), whenever you face what seems like 

the valley of the shadow, when even the things we 

think make the church stable seem to crumble, turn 

to the cross. Cling to Jesus Christ and to Him alone! 

Jesus loves me! This I know, for the Bible tells 

me so. Little ones to Him belong; they are weak, but 

He is strong. Yes, Jesus loves me!  Yes, Jesus loves 

me!  Yes, Jesus loves me! The Bible tells me so.  

That too is a song worth singing often! 

 Pastor Michael K. Heidle 

I believe, therefore I speak…   2 Cor.4:13 



               SPECIAL DATES IN FEBRUARY: 

 Valentine’s Bake Sale, Feb. 10 

 Valentine’s Day, Feb. 14 

 A Taste of Deutschland, Feb. 16 

 President’s Day, Feb. 18 

 Voters’ Assembly, Feb. 24 

 

HELP US CARE FOR YOU: Your well-being is 

important to us and we want to pray for you! When you or 

a family member is hospitalized, we want to serve you 

with prayers and visits. Unfortunately, we are no longer 

notified by the hospital; please call the church office 

when you have any medical/surgical procedure or in any 

time of spiritual need at 217-442-5675. You can also call 

Pastor Heidle’s cell phone: 217-516-0085.  

Prayer requests: we are certainly pleased to 

pray for your (non-member) family and 

friends alongside our Immanuel members. 

Please keep us informed of their needs. 
 

CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS for your 

2018 offerings have been distributed in your church 

mailbox. If you do not have a mailbox, we will mail 

your statements to you. Contact Kim in the church office 

if you have any questions regarding your statement. 

Thank you for your generosity!!  
 

RIPPLES OF KINDNESS: “I drop kindness 

pebbles in still water every day, 

and I watch the effect they 

have on other people’s lives. 

My favorite kindness pebbles 

are compliments. Drop a 

compliment and watch the 

ripple effect that it has in 

your life.”  Remarkably, these 

cheery words come from a father who has faced many 

dark, difficult days. In 6 Minutes Wrestling With 

Life, John Passaro tells of his daughter’s heart-

wrenching battle with meningitis. The struggles didn’t 

make him bitter; rather, he frequently offers uplifting 

words on social media. What if we followed Passaro’s 

example and complimented people regularly? 

Philippians 4:8 (NIV) instructs us to think about things 

that are noble, lovely, admirable, excellent and 

praiseworthy. By extension, turning those positive 

thoughts into words causes “kindness pebbles” to spread 

God’s light in ripples throughout someone’s day — and, 

doubtless, through ours. 
 

Worry is a conversation you have with 
yourself about things you cannot change. 

Prayer is a conversation you have with 
God about things He can change. 

SUPER BOWL SUBS: Thank you to all of you 

who purchased Super Bowl Subs!! Pick up after church 

on Feb. 3 and enjoy the game!  
 

IMMANUEL CARES members share God’s love 

with parishioners by sending cards, visiting them at 

home, nursing homes, or while hospitalized, making 

phone calls, and by providing meals and transportation. 

A total of 253 contacts were made during November and 

December!! If you can help, or know someone who 

could use our services, call Annabelle at 442-5558. 
 

FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
 The January meeting was opened with prayer. 

 A motion to accept the minutes for the previous 

meeting was passed unanimously. 

 Reviewed financial reports. 

 Old Business: Matching Grant from the Lutheran 

Legacy Foundation will be applied to the facilities 

fund. The next Voters’ Assembly is Feb. 24 after 

church service. 

 Guests: Kim Wright, DLS Principal, gave a report on 

Danville Lutheran School. Phil Muehl, DLS Board 

Treasurer, gave a DLS financial report. DLS budget 

will be presented at the Voters’ Meeting on Feb. 24. 

 DLS Principal’s Report: 3
rd

 Quarter Chapel Mission 

Project is the LCMS Deaf Mission. Enrichment classes 

after school have begun. Preschool in Action Open 

Houses are scheduled for early February. General public 

invited to Experience DLS. In March, potential new 

students will be able to shadow at DLS Mar. 11-22 by 

appointment. Radio commercials planned.  

 Worship Report: The congregation seemed to approve 

of the 6:30 Worship time during Advent. Lenten 

services will have the same time. 

 Properties Report: Lightening Rod placed on the bell 

tower and the church roof. The East side windows have 

been replaced. Flood lights above the altar have been 

replaced. A shutoff valve was installed on the gas line 

going to the serving warmers in the kitchen. 

 Parish Education Report: Icebox cookie orders are 

scheduled for first 2 Sundays in March. Cookie baking 

is Mar. 16 with delivery on Mar. 17.  LWML 

Convention at Immanuel April 27. Anticipate 350 

women to attend. 

 Stewardship Report: Super Bowl Sub pickup is Feb. 3; 

Valentine’s bake sale is Feb. 10; Pi (pie) Day is Mar. 

10; Rummage/Bake Sale is Mar. 30. 

 Elders Report: Men’s Club Taste of Deutschland is 

Feb. 16. 

 Pastor’s Report: Continue with Military Bible Sticks. 

 Next Meeting:  Feb. 19, 2019. 

 The meeting closed with prayer. 
 



IMMANUEL’S VOTERS’ ASSEMBLY: 

Join us after our church service on Feb. 24 for our 

next congregational Voters’ Assembly. At this 

meeting, we will discuss and approve a budget for 

the coming school year. Please come; your 

participation is important!! 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY: For February, our new 

topic will be “LOST BOOKS — were some books 

intentionally excluded from the Bible?” A lot of 

supposed experts and documentaries about Biblical 

archaeology and scriptures and especially with the 

misinformation in books/movies like The DaVinci Code, 

there is a real need to find out what the church has to say 

about its earliest formation. We need to be able to read 

the Bible as God’s Word with complete confidence! The 

need is especially great when it comes to defending the 

books that constitute the Scripture believers use as the 

basis for their faith in God and the saving work of His 

Son, Jesus Christ.  Join us Sunday mornings in our 

Multipurpose Room at 8:30 am. 
 

HOG ROAST KICKOFF MEETING: We will 

start planning for the 7th annual Community Hog Roast 

on Feb. 26 right after the Capital Fund meeting. We 

invite you to attend and help us plan this event – it takes 

many volunteers for it to be successful! If you have any 

ideas for new entertainments or ways we can make the 

event better, please come and share them with us. Save 

the date! The Community Hog Roast is July 27. 
 

CALLING ALL BAKERS! Please consider 

donating baked goods for our 

Valentine’s Bake Sale on 

Sunday, Feb. 10. If you have any 

questions, please see Sue Heidle. 

Need a Valentine for that special 

someone? For a friend, neighbor, 

or coworker? Buy them a treat 

after the service! This is a 

freewill donation. Proceeds will 

go towards the new school 

windows on the other side of the building. 
 

GIFT (SCRIP) CARDS:  The next Scrip Card order 

is due to the church office by 1 pm on Feb. 11 and will be 

available for pickup Feb. 17. How does this help 

Immanuel? Each vendor gives us a percentage of the face 

value of the gift card which is our profit. This rate depends 

on the vendor and ranges anywhere from 1.5 – 14%. We 

encourage you to give it a try – it’s easy! Right now this 

provides $700 - $1,000 of income annually for the church, 

but it could be much more if more people utilized this 

opportunity!  Order forms are on the information table. 

Orders are not limited to the vendors listed on the order 

blank; a full vendor list is on the hall bulletin board. Write 
the name of the vendor, denomination of the gift card, 

number of cards wanted, and total amount on a blank line 

of the order form.  Most of the local fast food/chain 

restaurants, plus Meijer, Wal-Mart, and Big R have cards 

available every Sunday and in the office during the week. 

SAVE THE DATE! Pi (pie) Day is coming up on 

Mar. 10 and the Spring Rummage and Bake Sale is 

scheduled for Mar. 30. Clean out those closets – Your 

unused items can become someone else’s treasure!  
 

CAPITAL FUND DRIVE COMMITTEE: The 

school windows have been installed on the east side of 

the building—with the exception of the swing out 

windows and reinstalling the air conditioners! Praise 

God and thank you for your donations!! We are now 

starting to plan the phases for replacing the windows on 

the west side and school foyer. Window history: the 

windows have deteriorated over the years (about 60!), 

been repaired, and now need replacing. When it rains, it 

comes through the glass blocks into some of the 

classrooms. The tuck-pointing between the glass blocks 

is almost gone, and the caulking around the windows has 

become brittle. We discussed just doing the tuck-

pointing and caulking, and it was estimated to cost 

around $16,000 and it would not correct the entire 

window problem. Arrow Glass from Champaign did the 

replacement windows at Danville High School, and they 

gave us an estimate which was over $110,000 for all the 

windows. He is willing to work with us and do one 

window at a time or as many as we want. Each 

classroom window costs $10,710; the other windows are 

smaller and vary in price. New windows will also help 

lower our heating and air conditioning bills since they 

are energy efficient. If you or a group of members would 

like to sponsor a window by raising the money for it, 

please contact Jo Van Hoveln or Wayne Mann.  Prior 

generations worked and sacrificed to build the 

school/church building, and it is up to us to preserve and 

improve our church home just as we would our own 

household’s. There is a cost breakdown for the windows 

along with drawings of each type of window on the 

Capital Fund bulletin board; please stop by and check it 

out. 

Our Phase 2 pledge drive started in June 2017, and it’s 

not too late to pledge/donate to the Capital Fund Drive. 

All donations from small to large are equally 

appreciated. Envelopes for this purpose are on the 

ushers’ desk and the Capital Fund Drive bulletin board. 

Questions? Please contact Jo Van Hoveln.   

Our next meeting is Feb. 26 at 6 pm. Members of the 

congregation are welcome to join us for this meeting. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

“Bless the Lord...who forgives all your iniquity, who 

heals all your diseases.”  Psalm 103:2-3 

During February, Sunday School explores 

“Cleansing H2Oh! Naaman 

Healed” from 2 Kings 5. We will 

focus on how God pours out His 

healing love for us by cleansing us 

through water and the Word, 

giving us life and salvation. God’s 

Word is powerful and always 

does what it says, pointing me to 

Jesus, the Word made flesh, who 

heals my diseases and cleanses 

me from the sickness of my sin. Children will also make 

Valentines for Veterans and sing in church on Feb. 24. 
 

WOMEN’S GUILD: Our February meeting is 

again a luncheon meeting at 11:30 am on Feb. 12. Please 

bring a dish to share. Desserts and tableware will be 

provided, and our hostesses will be Joyce Martin and 

Janet Gale. Hope to see you there! 

Our February ingathering is dish towels, cloths, and 

potholders for the school kitchen. 

The Guild Board will meet Feb. 7, at 9 am. The LWML 

District Convention will be held in Danville, at 

Immanuel and Trinity, on Apr. 26 & 27. This is quite a 

large event, so please be ready to get involved! More 

information next month. 
 

MISSION: MILITARY BIBLE STICK! 

Once again we have the opportunity to partner 

with Faith Comes By Hearing to provide Military 

Bible Sticks for the men and women of our 

nation’s military and their families. Just $25 will 

give a soldier a Bible Stick (digital audio of the 

New Testament and selected Psalms on a device 

the size of a pack of gum!); and an 

audio Bible for their spouse and a 

Children’s Bible for their children. We will 

begin take donations as a special Lenten mission 

beginning Mar. 10. If you would like to 

make your donation in honor or in 

loving memory of a loved one, 

please write it down on your 

donation and we will display a 

certificate on a tribute wall. 

Pray for this great mission and 

outreach with God’s Word! 
 

LLL ANNOUNCEMENT: The Central Illinois 

District Lutheran Layman’s League announces that Dr. 

Tony Cook, VP of LHM Global Ministries will speak at 

their 2019 Annual Convention on Mar. 30 at the 

Lutheran Church of St. John in Quincy. Dr. Cook’s 

presentation will highlight findings of the Barna Group 

study on Spiritual Conversations in the Digital Age. 

Attendees will discover ways to apply these findings in 

sharing their faith. More details to come! 
 

LENT will begin Wednesday, Mar. 6 with Ash 

Wednesday. Imposition of ashes is available during our 

Ash Wednesday Service. Please join us for our Lenten 

Services (Wednesdays: Mar. 6, 13, 20, 27, Apr. 3, 10; 

Maundy Thursday: Apr. 18 & Good Friday: Apr. 19). 

We need you to host a Lenten supper; they are not huge 

fundraisers, but will certainly help out your group or 

committee. Consider hosting one and donating it to the 

Capital Fund school window project! Call the church 

office to sign up.  
 

THANK YOU! Just two Advent suppers were 

needed to purchase this climbing caterpillar toy for the 

Two’s program. Thank you - the kids really enjoy it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

GERMAN DINNER: Our 23
rd

 Annual “A Taste of 

Deutschland” German Dinner hosted by our Men’s 

Club is Feb. 16. Tickets are now available 

from Men’s Club members after church; or 

from the church office during 

the week. Tickets are $10 for 

adults; $5 for children under 12. 

Our menu includes Brats, 

potatoes, green beans, 

sauerkraut, pumpernickel bread, and 

cake. Carry-outs will be available. We’ll have live 

German music. We need volunteers for dining room 

helpers and to donate German 

chocolate, Black Forest, or any cakes; 

sign-up sheets are posted on the events 

bulletin board. Your support for this 

event is truly appreciated!  



THRIVENT MEMBERS: Your 2018 Thrivent 

Choice Dollars expire March 31! Please designate them 

to Immanuel or your favorite charity! Also, please keep 

in mind that you have 2 Action Teams per year. Start 

thinking of project you would like support! If you have 

any questions, talk to Sue Heidle. Thanks! 
 

PARISH EDUCATION NEWS: Thank you to 

all who participated in Monical’s Day – we appreciate 

your support! Parish Ed will meet on Feb. 18 at 6:30 pm 

to discuss Icebox Cookies coming in March and our 

Miraculous Mission VBS coming in June. 
 

LUTHERAN EARLY RESPONSE TEAM: 
LERT has a few basic and chainsaw trainings scheduled 

for 2019. They are working with four churches to 

schedule more training and we will announce them as 

the information becomes available. Basic training is 

available on Mar. 16 at St. John’s Lutheran Church in 

Green Valley, IL from 9 – 2:30 pm. Two chainsaw 

trainings are currently available: Mar. 9 and Trinity 

Lutheran Church in Auburn, IL and on Apr. 27 at 

Trinity Lutheran School in Bloomington, IL. Talk to 

Kim in the church office to register for training or to 

donate to their relief efforts. Learn to help the victims of 

disaster with Christ-like care! 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 
 Feb. 3 – All students sing at Trinity 

 Feb. 8 – 3
rd

 Quarter Midterm 

 Feb. 18 – No school in observance of Presidents’ Day 
 

GO WARRIORS! Warrior basketball is in action on 

Feb. 2 all day! In the morning, the Varsity team will 

host a triangular starting at 10 am, followed by a JV 

Tournament. Our DLS JV plays at 2:30, 4:30, and 6:45 

at Immanuel. Our Varsity team will then travel to 

Springfield on Feb. 23 & 24 for a tournament that will 

conclude their season. You can 

catch a Warrior Volleyball game 

at Trinity on Feb. 11 at 6 pm, 

Feb. 12 at 6 pm, Feb. 16 at 10 

am, and on Feb. 19 at 6 pm.  
 

IMMEDIATE OPENING: Danville Lutheran 

School is in need of a preschool aide at the Early 

Learning Center. Hours are 8:30 am – 12 pm. This 

position assists the lead teacher in preparation, set-up, 

and clean-up in the classroom. Aides supervise and 

guide students, as directed by the lead teacher. Interested 

individuals may call the school office at 442-5036. 
 

THANK YOU! The Immanuel building staff and 

students are genuinely thankful for the new window 

installations. The windows look great, the sounds from 

outside are buffered, and drafts are no longer an issue. 

We appreciate all of the time, money, and energy it took 

to accomplish this goal. Thank you! 
 

“HEART FOR THE MISSION”: Join DLS for 

a night of joyful giving at their "Heart for the Mission" 

Auction on Feb. 22 at Wolf Creek Golf Course. The 

auction will raise funds for exciting changes coming 

next year. The auction preview is from 6 - 7 pm with the 

live auction beginning at 7. Tickets are $15 each and 

available at the church and school office. Enjoy Hors 

D'oeurves and a cash bar. Purchase tickets by Feb. 17. 
 

 

 

 

  



  



 



Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 
5 Martin Luther Drive,Ft. Wayne, IN  46825-4996 

 

Toll free: 888-286-8002 

Email:  info@worshipforshutins.org 

Website:  www.worshipforshutins.org 
 

Making a Christ-like Difference!  

 30-minute Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod worship service 

 Produced by Lutherans for the homebound, hospitalized, … 

 Includes the Gospel, Epistle, and Sermon by LCMS Pastors 

 Music by choirs, soloists, and small groups 
 

“Worship Anew” Award Winning Television Ministry 
 

 Broadcasts weekly on:  Sundays  7:00 am  –  WTWO-TV2 (NBC) 

 Sundays  7:30 am  –  WCIX Channel 3 

 Sundays 10:30 am – TCT Network - DIRECTV channel 377 

 Broadcasts Nationwide ever Sunday:  DIRECTV channel 377 

 11:30 am Eastern; 10:30 am Central; 9:30 am Mountain; 8:30 am Pacific 

 Tune in any time online:  www.worshipforshutins.org 

February 2018 

February 3 (Luke 4:32)                            “Christ is the Real Thing!” 
By Rev. Dr. Thomas Ahlersmeyer, Holy Cross Lutheran Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

The words and actions of Jesus Christ communicated astonishing authority to people accustomed to 

timid and contrived religious teaching. Can He do the same to us in 2019? Listen to His words. Consider 

His actions. Christ Is the Real Thing! 

February 10 (Luke 5:1-11)                          “A Great Fishing Story” 
By Rev. Dr. Walter A. Maier III, Concordia Theological Seminary~Fort Wayne, IN 

Jesus is the best fishing partner. He knows where the fish are! The Gospel of Luke relates a great fishing 

story, which, however, is about so much more than just catching fish. 

February 17 (Luke 6:17-26)                         “Blessed Are You” 

Rev. Thomas Eggold, Emmanuel Lutheran Church~Fort Wayne, IN 

The Beatitudes are not a moral roadmap designed to lead us to heaven. They do not constitute a list of 

demands promising blessings in return. No, the Beatitudes bring blessings because they come to us as 

requirements of righteousness already met in Jesus. He is the one who has fulfilled every demand of the 

Law. He is the one who has taken away our sin and come to give us the Kingdom. 

February 24 (Luke 6:27-31)                            “Love, Bless, Pray” 
By Rev. Paul E. Shoemaker, Emanuel Lutheran Church~New Haven, IN 

Jesus tells us to love your enemies, bless those who curse you, pray for those who abuse you. All of that 

happened to Jesus who continues to love, bless and pray for us so we may spend our eternity with Him. 

 

 



SERVING IN... 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Elders 
Feb. 3 Scott Burgess         

  10 John Albers 

 17 Don DeMoss 

 24 Scott Burgess 

Communion Assistants  

Feb.  3 Dwain Dixson, Bruce Huff 

  17 Don DeMoss, John Albers 

Ushers 

Feb.                           Team “B” 

Capt. Ray Wittmann, Scott Huckstadt, 

Wayne Mann, Ted Mann, Stuart Barnes, 

Larry Fredericks 

Lay Readers                    

Feb.   3 Marilyn Le Pere 

 10 John & Terri Albers 

 17 David & Tina Ammermann 

  24 Bruce Burton 

Greeters 
Feb.  3 Narthex John & Marcy Heeren 

  Chapel Kitty Lee 

      10 Narthex Charles Vollmer family 

  Chapel Charlotte Schendel 

  17 Narthex Bill & Joyce Martin 

  Chapel Marlon & Marian Heideman 

 24 Narthex Gary & Sarah Stuhr 

  Chapel Carol Johnston 

Acolytes     

Feb. 3 Noah Acree 

 10 Rhylie Beauvois 

 17 Hannah Christensen 

 24 Tiffany Walters 

Altar Guild 

Feb. Susan DeMoss, Kimberly Davis 

Money Counters 

Feb. Team “B”   Nancy Purviance 

         Martha Elliott 

 

 

 

 

 

This Newsletter Sponsored By: 
 

Arnold’s Office Supply, Inc. 

 

446-9693   arnoldsofficesupply.com 

 

Locally Owned … Gary & Sarah Stuhr 
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Our February 2019 newsletter  

prepared prayerfully for: 

This newsletter also available on our website: 

www.ilcdanville.com 
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